Ministry of Defence Storey's Gate London, S.W. 1

July 29, 1954

Dear Mr. Quarles:

I am leaving for Canada to-day, but before I go I want to write and thank you very warmly for all the arrangements which were made to enable me and my party to see so many things of interest in the guided missile field during the course of my visit. We have been very impressed by what we have seen and we shall find it of great value in progressing the British defence effort.

I greatly appreciated having the opportunity of a short meeting with you during the time we were in Washington, and much enjoyed our trip on the Potomac River.

I should like to take this opportunity of saying how very helpful and informative Lieutenant Colonel Nickerson has been. I know that Sir Frederick Brundrett has found his technical assistance of the greatest help.

With regards and best wishes

Yours sincerely.

/s/ Alexander

The Bon. Donald A. Quarles Assistant secretary of Defense The Pentagon Washington, D. S.

* * * * * *